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Welcome Woodies,


Well the first 100 days of the new management have                                         
passed with plenty of tasks already undertaken.                                                       
Thank you to all those getting on with the job of                                                         
keeping our Guild in tip top shape.


The Christmas Lunch tickets are available from Secretary                                          
Clare for just $40 per head. Your management team has                                            
agreed to subsidise the event to show our gratitude for your continued support 
though attendance and purchase of timber throughout the year. More details in the 
newsletter.


For anyone wishing to create some clocks, Jim Butler has donated some templates 
to ensure your clock faces are uniform and precise. See me if you are interested.


We have just purchased another scroll saw to bring our complement up to three. 
See Russ Middlecoat for operating instructions on this new machine.


We now have NBN connection. This will allow us a more reliable WIFI for all those 
You Tube videos to make the perfect woodcraft items or how to maintain your tools 
in the workshop. 


 I understand there are a few members under the weather at the moment. We are 
thinking of you (Ron Donald, Keith Carter and Bruce Chapman) and hope your 
journey to recovery can be smooth, even if it will take some time. For others take 
care as there are some nasty bugs affecting many hinterland residents at the 
moment.


Regards


Rick
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Shed Managers’ Report

A little bit to report this month.


Maintenance:


The significant items have been:


● The up-cut saw is out of action.  One of the air solenoids has failed, and a 
replacement part is ordered.  It should be fitted soon, and the machine 
back in operation.


● The Sherwood Router is also out of action.  The apparent failure was a 
bearing in the spindle, but upon returning it to the agents, we found that the 
cooling circuit had failed, and most of the inside was toast.  Luckily it is still 
under an extended warranty, so a new one is on its way.  It should also be 
returned to service soon.


● The Laguna Bandsaw now has the wider blade, and the full set of guide 
rollers, and from all reports, is working very well. The idea of the wider 
blade was to take a bit of the load off this machine with thick re-sawing, 
and it seems to be doing that well, with no build-up on the blade note to 
date.  The previous smaller blade was very prone to gumming up, and then 
overheating, which in a very short time, meant that it was unserviceable. It 
is our hope that the larger blade will see a much longer service life.


● Harvey bandsaw broke a blade, and it was replaced.

● The saw-mill needed a repair to the rail tracking mechanism.


Safety/Security 


● Hammer Jointer/Thicknesser found running unattended after smoko.

● A significant kick back on Woodman #2 saw a piece of wood fly back and 

hit another member on the leg, causing very significant bruising.  Safety 
incident process raised.


● Office lights left on.

● Portable first aid kit bought for Main Shed.

● No power in the shed upon opening.  Found to be from a RCD breaker in 

the power box out at the road.  Suspected vandalism, as it has not 
recurred.  


New Equipment


As explained at the General Meeting, we have a process for assessing the 
optimum replacement time for all significant items of equipment, and for the 
prioritization of new wish list purchases.  Our grants officers have done such a 
wonderful job of late, that the wish list is almost empty.  If any members have an 
idea for a new piece of equipment, please contact the Shed Managers.


● A working bee will be held to allow all members to contribute to this 
worthwhile project.  However, in the interests of member’s health, this will 
be held when temperatures are more moderate.  



Accreditation Officers

For those members seeking accreditation the list of accreditation officers is on 
the notice board in the shed.

Club Projects


The current project for the club is to clean up the area to the immediate 
south of the Henderson Shed and Timber storage.  This is part of our 
lease, but is not something we have done much about.  That will hopefully 
change this year.  To this end, three things will be happening:


● Ian McKeague, our resident ex-surveyor, is reinstating the actual 
boundary of our lease area.


● Sherri Ward, our resident gardening guru, is providing, and 
arranging for specialist advise on, the care of remnant vegetation, 
so we can get rid of the rubbish, and preserve the native.


●● A working bee will be held to allow all members to contribute to 
this worthwhile project.  However, in the interests of member’s 
health, this will be held when temperatures are more moderate.  

Kev Devlin and Ted White

Sunshine Coast Council Grants

Woodies acknowledge and appreciate the grants received from the  Sunshine Coast 
Council grants program.



Shed Captains Roster

Ron Turner



Shop Safety 

We have a number of signs about the workshop…..either recommending or 
insisting ear and eye protection.


Some of these signs appear like Noah used them when building the Ark but 
nevertheless they are important to you and your fellow Woodies.  


Please bring your muffs and glasses and use them. 

This is the pot calling the kettle black.  I used a chainsaw most days for 20 years 
with no eye or ear protection.  It doesn’t seem particularly noisy or dusty in the 
shed based on my early adulthood experiences.  Nothing could be further from 
reality.  


I recently read a fact sheet “Noise in the wood product manufacturing industry” by 
Safe Work NSW.  (google is your friend to read in full) 

The take home message is that most of our machines are in the high range of noise 
emitters and require the user to be protected.  Also a direct quote 

“Workers who are exposed to high noise levels may experience serious 
hearing loss.  This loss is gradual and workers often do not realize that their 

hearing is being damaged.  Noise induced hearing loss is permanent – it can’t 
be cured of improved” 

We can all learn from past experiences and do better in the future.  It would be 
helpful if you could remind me (and fellow Woodies) when it is appropriate to “Kit” 
up


During the next month or so we will review signage and its positioning in the sheds.  
All advice is welcome.  Please discuss with anyone who will listen and write it up in 
Diary. 


Safety Comments by 
Ian

Your Club Needs You
We need to expand our publicity team. Anyone with marketing or PR experience 
would be a welcome addition, but really no prior experience is necessary - just 
enthusiasm!



When there is a nice piece of live edged timber it is possible to slice it without 
squaring the edge by using the sandwich method. 
Joint and thickness the piece to have even parallel surfaces. 
Cut two sheets of ply/mdf (5mm is plenty) to cover each side of the piece. Allow 
extra for a 'runner' and holding block.
Cut a runner plus extra  the width equal to the thickness of the piece to be cut.
Lay one cover flat then glue the runner to the bottom edge.
Place the piece to cut on the cover firmly against the runner. Cut the extra runner 
into smaller pieces and glue around the the piece cut to hold it firmly on the cover.
Glue the second piece of cover over the  top to all runner pieces and weight or 
clamp until glue is set.
The sandwich is now ready to slice!
Liquid nails worked well for me as a glue.
Some of the extra pieces can be shaped to better hold the live edge

Slicing live edge timber or boards

Don Lear



 





 



 



For Your Information
This is the contact details of the company that does the embroidery logos for our 
club. Any member who is interested in having that done should contact the 
company. Members need to supply their own piece of clothing.

Christmas Lunch 
Reminder

December 14 at 11:30 for 12 at the 
Maleny Showgrounds Pavilion

Fully catered – entrée served on share platters, main 
meal is sit down (BBQ Lamb and BBQ Chicken; 
Dolmades Stuffed vine leaves,  or  yemista (stuffed 
peppers and tomatoes)  for vegetarians and vegans; 
Greek Salad; Chips; Fried halloumi; Pitta bread; Tzatziki 
dip and Hummus Dip and Baklava for desert.

BYO drinks – refrigeration and glasses will be provided.

Tickets are $40 per head, available from the Shed 
Captains.



" While browsing in a second hand shop at 
the Scenic Rim, I found two
beautiful, well used timber mallets.  I could 
not at first understand in
what trade they would have been used.  
Clearly they were wooden mallets.

Does any member know the trade they may 
have been used in?  There were other
tools in a basket beside the mallets which 
may have given  me a clue.  For
example, there was a very blunt chisel with 
about a 3 mm flat edge in the
box, well used as well.

Sorry no prizes for the first correct answer.  I 
am not sure my guess is
correct, so if any member knows, let me 
know at johnmuller4@bigpond.com. "

What is it?

John Drew putting up the 
new flag that was donated 
by Andrew Powell

Busy day at the Guild.              
No room in the cool.

mailto:johnmuller4@bigpond.com


Those members interested in getting 
accredited or re-accredited need to go 
through the normal accreditation process by 
finding an accreditation officer, booking a 
time and  going through the process with him/
her.

Steve Squires’ Demonstration/Lecture


On the Table Saws

Thank you to Steve Squires for presenting a polished talk on the correct use 
of the Guild's bandsaws. About 20 new and seasoned members turned up to 
listen and take in all the dos and don't for the three machines.
All of us went away realising there were many aspects we may have either 
forgotten or had not realised the correct way to use these machines. They 
are not identical and each has a particular use when cutting/ ripping/ slicing 
wood. 
If you felt that this was useful please let us know and we will organise more 
educative sessions on the safe use of our machinery.



For Sale 
A list of the timbers available in  
each bay.
1- Red Cedar (new)
2- Red Cedar (new)
3- Hoop Pine
4- Silky Oak
5- Silky Oak
6- Silky Oak 
7- Silky Oak
8- Silky Oak
9- Silky Oak
10-Candle Nut
11-White beech
12- Blue Gum
13- 
14- 
15- 
16- Camphor Laurel
17- Camphor Laurel
18-Camphor Laurel 
19- Camphor Laurel 
20- Camphor Laurel
21- Camphor  Laurel Slabs
22- Camphor Laurel
23-
24- She oak 
25-
26-

Timber bits from Bruce Chapman

 
NOT AVAILABLE for purchase. Timber here is stabilised after taken from kiln. 
Generally moved to sales area in one week. Please keep the front of this area 
clear. We need to access the timber here every Friday.

Drying Rack

For the carvers bay 11 is white beech slabs of varying thickness 
from 30mm to 50mm
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WHO’S WHO BRWG inc 2024-2025

Patrons - Andrew Powell MP, Andrew Wallace MP, Winston Johnston (Local Councillor)

President Rick VICKERS

Vice President Russ MIDDLECOAT

Secretary Clare CAPPA

Asst Secretary David SLATER

Treasurer Danny NOLAN

Asst Treasurer Russ MIDDLECOAT

Newsletter Editor Lesley MOTT

Website Manager Tim KLINIC

Publicity Officers David FRIEND

Recruitment Officers  David SLATER & Julie BREEN

Training / Demo Officer Steve SQUIRES

Safety Officers Ian McKEAGUE

Welfare Officers

Events Organiser Keith CARTER

Shed Managers Kevin DEVLIN & Ted WHITE

Providor Darryl KAJEWSKI

Purchasing Officer Brian HARRIS

Projects Officer Robert FORSYTH

Librarian Robert FORSYTH

Social Media Sarah ODGERS, Michael BROSNAN

Timber Management Bruce CHAPMAN, Ron DONALD & Robert ROTHWELL

MVA Sportsground 
Committee Rep.

Keith CARTER, Danny NOLAN,

Grants Officer David FRIEND

Shed Captains Roster Ron TURNER
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